[bookmark: _GoBack]To All NSC Reps and Coaches,
At our March NSC meeting, we presented a proposal to conduct a Naperville Swim Conference Swim-a-Thon this summer to benefit a local charity (Loaves & Fishes). I’ve attached the flyer that we handed out at the March meeting that explains the idea and some of the details.
Some noteworthy points:
1. The Naperville Swim Conference will contribute to this worthy cause by offering $150 to the team that raises the most money and $50 to the swimmer that raises the most money. We’ll ask for documentation from each team as to what the top swimmer collected to determine who the top swimmer is in the conference.
2. While ideally we’d like each team to hold the Swim-a-Thon on the same day (Wednesday, June 18th), we realize that’s not realistic so each team has the flexibility to pick their own day but the Swim-a-Thon must be held before July 4th.
3. Each team must submit their donation to the NSC by Monday, July 14th (the date of our July meeting) with one check payable to the Naperville Swim Conference. Each team is responsible for collecting the money from their swimmers and submitting a check to the NSC. I’ve attached a form that each team/swimmer can use to track their donations. The donations are not tax deductable.
4. Each team or swimmer or donor can decide if they want a per lap donation or a set donation amount in other words a donor can pay perhaps .10 per lap or make a $5 total donation- your choice.
5. Each team can decide how they want to structure their Swim-a-Thon…..perhaps all the kids swim at one time or each age group swims separately. Also the length of time can vary such as 30 minutes for 10 and under and one hour for 11 and older, etc.- your choice.
6. 5% of the donation goes to USA Swimming because they own the Swim-a-Thon trademark. That portion of the money will help swimmers in need.
7. The goal this year is to raise a minimum of $10,000 which means an average of $460 per team (22 teams) or $3.40 per swimmer (3,000 swimmers).
8. We’ll announce the NSC total donation amount at the City meet and the top team/swimmer winners
9. If a swimmer or team chooses not to participate in raising money for those in need, we respect their choice but we ask that you still vote in favor of this proposal to allow all the other teams to participate and raise money.
10. Each team has the option of using Team Unify’s online fundraising tool but it’s not required. Be aware Team Unify charges fees which are outlined on the attached document.
11. This charitable fundraiser will teach our NSC swimmers a lifelong lesson of helping those in need.
Since this idea was proposed and discussed at our March meeting, we’d like to vote on this at our April 14th meeting if there are no objections to a vote in April. Otherwise we’ll vote in May. However, voting in April will give each team more time to prepare- more time to schedule it on their team calendar, to announce this to their families, to promote it/create excitement, etc.      
Please respond with any questions and thank you in advance for supporting this worthy cause. By the way, Loaves & Fishes is very excited about this event and they’re almost overwhelmed about the potential donation by the NSC teams and swimmers.
Thanks again,
Dale 
